



Waterside Archers

Chairman: Peter Parsons chairman@watersidearchers.co.uk
 Secretary: Lee Miller secretary@watersidearchers.co.uk
 Treasurer: Jo Davage treasurer@watersidearchers.co.uk

Committee Meeting

Tuesday 17th July 2018 at 1930hrs at Exbury Club

| | | | |
|-----------------|----------------------------|-----------------|-------|
| Members Present | Chairman | Peter Parsons | PP |
| | Vice Chairman | Andy Sollars | AS |
| | Secretary | Lee Miller | LM |
| | Treasurer | Jo Davage | JD |
| | Records Officer (Co-Opted) | Nigel Pett | NP |
| | Competition Secretary | Andy Sollars | AS |
| | Members Rep | Rosemarie Haley | RH |
| | Members Rep | Brian Haley | BH |
| | Members Rep (Co-Opted) | Chris Baigent | CB Mr |
| | | | |

| | | | |
|-----------|--------------------------|-------------------|----|
| Apologies | Tournament secretary | Charlotte Baigent | CB |
| | Child Protection Officer | Natasha Willard | NW |
| | Junior Rep | Zoe Jones | ZJ |
| | Members Rep | Derek Strehlau | DS |
| | | | |

| | |
|-----------------------------------|------|
| Matters arising from last meeting | None |
|-----------------------------------|------|

| | |
|----------------|------|
| Correspondence | None |
|----------------|------|

| | |
|----------|--|
| Chairman | PP, welcomed members to the committee meeting. |
|----------|--|

Agenda

| | |
|---------------------|---|
| Treasurers Comments | JD stated that the WA FITA weekend made a healthy profit for the club. JD has also broken down then figures which separates the costings from the normal club funds |
|---------------------|---|

| | |
|-------------------------|---|
| Records Officers Report | NP has made great progress in awarding the 252 badges generally on Sunday mornings. There is an order in for more additional badges. We have also had a good month for club records with 5 new club records achieved. NP also asked about who administers the Classification badges and it was stated that he would sort. |
|-------------------------|---|

| | |
|--|--|
| Competitions Officer | <p>AS stated, Good results by club members at Dunster, The Lytchett Owl Shoot and the Blue Lion at Bournemouth.</p> <p>Upcoming competitions include our Ray Defty Clout, the Summer Phoenix Wand and the Sway Mushroom Shoot for which a team entry has already gone in.</p> <p>The Summer Shooting Schedule continues to be well liked by club members and 4 new club records were achieved at the American round this month.</p> <p>August's round is a WA900 on 12th August.</p> <p>A quantity of medals has arrived in the post for the Winter Postal League - as previously reported the A & B recurve teams won both their Frostbite leagues - unfortunately there are not enough medals for everyone who took part in those leagues, so I've identified those who submitted more than one score over the 5 months and will award the medals accordingly.</p> <p>Summer Shooting Schedule is going well the next one is a WA900</p> |
| Equipment Officer | <p>PP reported that several stands or targets are currently broken, they will have repaired in due course</p> |
| Coaching Officer | <p>No Coach Present. A Report received</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1) Beginners courses are going well, we are half way our third course 2) 3 people have joined from earlier courses are attending the club regally. <p>It was asked if that the coaching team can publish schedule of who was acting as coach on a Wednesday eve or Sunday morning and also to wear your coaches red tops when you active, as this will assist members who know who the coach is.</p> <p>It is also worth noting that coaches are volunteers who give up their time to coach for free and on behalf of the club.</p> <p>It was asked by the committee that a Coach Representative would attend the committee meetings and the committee would be happy if the coaches did this in a Rota format.</p> |
| Junior Rep | <p>Nothing to Report</p> |
| Meeting with Exbury Estate. | <p>PP, AS had previously met the committee on an Emergency Committee meeting where they discussed with committee that Estate wish us to relocate fields. JD was asked to review the Clubs Contract. LM was to arrange for a quote for Cranes and Trucks to relocate the containers all details were passed to PP, AS who are meeting the estate in a week or so to obtain further details about the move. Any questions regarding this please speak to Pete Parsons and Andy Sollars</p> |
| New Volunteers to be Committee members | <p>JD brought up a proposal regarding that committee members should not hold two positions this was discussed and was considered that we need to recruit fresh blood into the fold.</p> <p>We have Vacancies for:</p> <p>Tournament organizer Competitions Secretary Equipment Officer</p> |

| | |
|--|---|
| | Any member interested in the above roles please contact the club secretary. |
|--|---|

| | |
|-----------------------------------|--|
| Who are our Honorary Life members | <p>LM Asked who was our current life members: Dave Jenner Andy Shepard Jean Morris</p> <p>It was also asked if it would be suitable for a special recognition award for a member that had achieved or contributed a lot to the club in the previous year. This was agreed in full</p> |
|-----------------------------------|--|

Any other Business

| | |
|-----------------|--|
| Upcoming events | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • HAA Outdoor Champs 22nd 23rd September • HAA Longbow Champs 29th September • HAA Clout Champs 6th 7th October <p>There will be no club shooting on these dates. We will require volunteers to assist at the dates please.</p> |
|-----------------|--|

| | |
|-----------------|--|
| New Club Shirts | We have a part order awaiting to be processed if you would like a new club shirt spk to Chris Baigent. |
|-----------------|--|

| | |
|---|--|
| Date of next Waterside Archers Committee meeting. | 21 st August 2018 @ Exbury Club @ 1930hrs |
|---|--|

Committee meeting closed at 2055hrs